Santa Rosa Quilt Guild
Business Meeting Minutes
Via ZOOM
June 3, 2021

President Genelle Voorhees called the meeting to order at 10:00 am, and welcomed all
members.

Announcements

The Library (and More!) Day on May 25 was very successful. Genelle thanked Sharon Fry and
her team for their efforts.

Genelle thanked Bob Oliver for stepping in as Parliamentarian for Jim Jensen. Bob will be out of
town during the final quarter of the year and is stepping down from the position. Sharon Fry
offered to fill the position and is now our Parliamentarian.

Genelle reminded attendees that the meeting is being recorded, as are all Business Meetings.
Speaker presentations are not recorded.

The Veterans Memorial Building opened on June 1st with increased restrictions. SRQG will wait
several months before resuming meetings. Information will follow by email.

A video by Global Quilt Connection was presented on optimizing the Zoom experience for
participants.

Committee Reports

Carolle LeMonnier was featured in a video for the June Block-of-the-Month. The pattern can be
found on the website. Blocks can be mailed or delivered to Carolle.

Bonnie Butler-Sibbald was featured in a video for Programs and Workshops noting our future

events:
- June 17th will feature a previously recorded Trunk Show with Janet Shore featuring live

commentary by Janet.

June 18th Ann Nolen tote-bag workshop/Sew Day with Trivia Challenge and prizes.

July 15th will feature Suzi Perron Program “Heritage Barn Quilts.”

July 16th Ann Nolen Workshop “Rock and Roll With a Jelly Roll.”

August 19th April Sproule Program “The Myth of Creative Genius.”

August 20 April Sproule Workshop “Stitching a Story.”

Ann Nolen, filling in for Toni Anderson, displayed two Sew-a-Rows recently turned in. All
projects available for future adoption may be seen on the website.

A Show-and-Tell video created by Linda Hooper was presented.

The Nine-Month Mystery Quilt latest installment is available on our website blog or in the
newsletter.
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Genelle reminded members of upcoming events in June and noted that the June 24, 2021
Board Meeting is open to all members. Members should contact Genelle to obtain a link to the
Zoom meeting.

Genelle thanked the Zoom Committee, Ann Nolen, Elaine Ramires, Justine Lott, and Elaine
Tucker as well as all of the day’s video presenters.

The meeting adjourned at 10:37 am.

Submitted by Jan Andrews, Recording Secretary
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